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The New Westminster Minor Hockey Association is grateful for grants and contributions from both the 
Province of British Columbia and the City of New Westminster. 

NWMHA is now looking for Assist Coaches 
for Our Coaching Development Program 

#PassItForward to the next generation. 
 

We are encouraging applications from former Minor and Jr. hockey 
players with the ambitions to spend 1-2 years under a head coach to 

become a head within New Westminster to gain experience behind the 
bench to allow you to start your career in coaching hockey. 
 

We are looking for Assist Coaches from Atom to Bantam to join the 
program, we will send you to Hockey Canada certifications program 

and give you the opportunity to grow as a coach to allow you to 

become a head coach within our system or beyond. 
 

Structure of program: 

 Development coaches will attend NCCP certification  and will 

also complete Respect in Sport and Concussion Awareness 
Training Tool And complete a criminal Records Check. This will 

be paid from NWMHA. 

 Coaches will then be assigned to a NWMHA team where they will 
be mentored by the head coaches and assist with practices and 

games 

 Coaches will be expected to attend three evening meetings 

during the season to meet as a group and discuss their progress 
with the course work, their experience with their teams, and ask 

any questions they may have of our mentor coaches present at 
the meeting. 

 Upon completion of their course work and season, we will 
announce their accomplishment on our NWMHA website. 

To Apply: 

 
Please click on the link and fill out the form. 

 

https://bch.respectgroupinc.com/
http://ppc.cattonline.com/
http://ppc.cattonline.com/
http://www.nwmha.ca/pdfs/Coach-Team-Officials-Application-Form.pdf
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The New Westminster Minor Hockey Association is grateful for grants and contributions from both the 
Province of British Columbia and the City of New Westminster. 

Once your application is complete, please e-mail your application to 
Jeff Nottingham: coachcoordinator@nwmha.ca. 
. 

 

Once I receive your application I will send you a confirmation email 
and will request more details at that time. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact Jeff Nottingham at 604-679-

9002 or by e-mail at coachcoordinator@nwmha.ca 
 

Space is limited so apply earlier. 
 

--  

Jeff Nottingham 

Coaching Coordinator  

NWMHA.CA 

604-679-9006 
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